
New Carlisle Town Council 
124 E. Michigan Street, New Carlisle, Indiana 
Public Hearing – October 12, 2010 

President Higgins called the public hearing for the adoption of the 2011 budget to order.  
Present were Vice President Colpitts, Council Member Mell, Council Member Groves, Council 
Member Gelow and Clerk-Treasurer Sue Moffitt.  Also in Attendance were Andrea Halpin, 
Roger Nawrot, Senator Jim Arnold, Pat Cummings, Jill Doll, Davy Doll, Candie Drake, Mary Ann 
Swope Tom Baker and Ken Davis. 

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Vice President Colpitts moved to adopt the 2011 balanced budget.  The motion was seconded 
by Council Member Gelow and passed unanimously. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Vice President Colpitts and seconded by Council 
Member Mell.  President Higgins adjourned the meeting at 5:03 PM. 

 

      

       __________________________________ 
       Carolyn Higgins, Council President 
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____________________________________ 
Susan I. Moffitt, Clerk-Treasurer 


